ORANGE COAST COLLEGE

Academic Senate Meeting | 2/4/20 | 11:30 am - 12:30 pm | Faculty House

Guests (Optional & Voluntary Sign-In):

Kevin Ballinger, Bob Fey, Kate McCarroll, Angelica Suarez, John Taylor, Yuki Toyooks Smith, Bryan
Harris

1. Preliminary Matters

A. Callto Order:
President Loren Sachs called the meeting to order at 11:31am.

B. Approval of the Minutes:






= Math and Science: Anthropology*, Astronomy, Biology, Chemistry, Culinology and
Food Science*, Environmental Science, Engineering*, Geology, Geography*,
Horticulture*, Marine Science, Mathematics, Physics

= Language and Communication: Communication Studies, English*, ESL, Foreign
Languages*, Journalism

= Social science & Humanities: Anthropology*, Economics*, English*, Ethnic Studies,
Foreign Languages*, Gender Studies, Global Studies, Geography*, History,
Philosophy and Religious Studies, Political Science, Psychology, Sociology

= Hospitality, Food & Tourism: Culinary Arts, Culinology and Food Science*, Food
Service Management*, Hospitality and Travel, Nutrition and Dietetics*, Professional
Mariner*

=  Business, Management & Entrepreneurship: Accounting, Business & Business
Administration, Computer Information Systems*, DMAD*, Economics*, Fashion*,
Food Service Management*, Interior Design*, Leadership Studies, Management,
Marketing, Real Estate

= Industrial and Engineering Technology: Architecture*, Aviation Maintenance,
Construction Technology, Electronics Technology, Engineering*, Horticulture*,
HVAC, Industrial Automation, Manufacturing Tech, Pilot Flight Training, Professional
Mariner*, Welding

= Teaching & Education: Early Childhood Ed

= Visual Arts, Design and Performing Art: Art, Architecture*, Commercial Art, Dance*,
DMAD?*, Fashion*, Film/TV, Horticulture*, Interior Design*, Multimedia, Music,
Photography, Theatre Arts

= Photography, Film/TV and Theater Arts in Communications? Dance in Soc Sci?
which VPAs go in Education?

We will entertain suggestions. The governing criteria, #1: where are students going to look
for this? #2: Are there shared courses with other programs within the bucket?

We want to be able to add programs to the buckets when it makes sense to do so. We
are ready to listen if you have input. Possibly other items to fit into Teaching and
Education will be some of the VPA instructor certificates and other certificates related to
teaching might go there, as well. Additionally, an example of the website design landing
page draft has been updated.

President Sachs asked if the Senate wished to go to New Business before Unfinished Business.
Motion 1: Secretary Kennedy moved to place New Business before Unfinished Business;
motion seconded; motion approved unanimously.

A. Golden Handshake (SRP) & Hiring Freeze
President Sachs introduced CFE President Rob Schneiderman and noted that faculty
hiring is Senate purview and that the CFE was surprised by the hiring freeze.






back to this 5% over FON. The board policy has been 2% over FON; this is still
maintaining over what the board policy states.

CFE President Schneiderman: When we were doing the modeling for how much
money we would save and how much money we would spend on these different
enhancements, we modeled out the full replacement of full-time faculty with
part-time faculty. We did model out a few full-time replacements and it would be
up to management in those situations, would they want to hire a full-timer or hire
a one-year replacement because that is modeled out where there is money for
that. There is a small amount of money built into the model we created, so it
would be Management’s opportunity to do that.

OCC President Suarez: | wanted to clarify about the faculty and freeze. The
resolution that went to the board does not have faculty included in that freeze, in
that language.

Senator 3: | originally requested this item by on our agenda as students are
concerned about their programs and faculty have expressed concerns about
what the golden handshake might do to smaller programs and the quality of
programs overall. If a lot of people leave, what does that do those of us left
carrying the extra work? There are also concerns as to how this will affect
students.

When in negotiations, you have to assume the worst-case scenario and prepare
for that; | wish the district had conferred with faculty and the Senate.

President Sachs: One of the things that Chancellor Weispfenning said in the
Academic Senate Presidents meeting prior to the DCC was that the college
leadership has been tasked with determining mission critical positions knowing
that there are people who have been here for a while who are likely to leave
and to put mechanisms in place to make lateral moves or internal promotions to
address those concerns.

Chancellor Weispfenning made it very clear that when they are closer to the cut-
off date, part of the process is looking at the positions affected as they go
forward and not just at the raw numbers and dollar signs. There are people--
support staff, managers, directors--who are in positions that could have a
tremendous impact on students if they did not replace them in a timely fashion.
This is being discussed and there is awareness. On the faculty side, because of
the STRS issues, it may get a little more complicated.

VPI Ballinger: I’d like to provide clarification on one thing: all of the info will be
released in the workshops; mid-April is the deadline to submit a retirement letter.
For the SRP (golden handshake retirement incentive), the district collects all of
those in a window and the Board doesn’t take action on those until the May
meeting.

It’s quite possible that if the District does not get enough people that want to take
this incentive



Our processes are being that we look at the retirees in the fall through IPC
through Senate recommendation and move forward. We are fully aware that we
have one-person programs and the question is, do we keep the program? Do we
have to have a faculty member in it? This is not an end-of-the-world scenario.

Senator 4: Has the District put out an informational letter?

VPI Ballinger: No, but everyone received an email about the retirement
workshops. Apparently if you’re eligible you get an informational letter with more
specifics.

Senator 4: Is there a way of making sure that all of our concerns being brought up
here are forwarded to the District as they make this plan solid?

VPl Ballinger: The chancellor opened up a portal where you can submit your stuff.

Senator 3: Those | know who have retired say it is a long-term decision-making
process regarding personal and financial plans; it’s a major life decision. | don’t
know how people who make all those plans, then submit a letter, then possibly
get notified that the incentive is not viable will do. | don’t think it is the wisest plan
to allow it to be rescinded as it puts those people in a very tough situation.

President Sachs: | said exactly that at DCC yesterday. It would devastate
someone if they have their 70% and then they don’t get it.

Senator 5: There is a huge loss of reality over at the District as to what happens on
the campuses. They make decisions when we’re closed and they tell us the week
before when we’re getting ready to hire people and then we can’t. The day
before school starts, we get a new phone system when we get the most phone
calls from students.

The biggest one was the hiring change that they made where they didn’t give us
any support for almost one-hundred hours’ worth of work. To redo everything,
they required us to work really fast but they hired a full- time person to handle it
on their end. We worked weekends, evenings.

They don’t respond when you say this to them. | don’t trust that these exceptions
on our end will be given the consideration that they will give to themselves. That’s
why | want to see the budget and want to know every person that the District
replaced because it seems to be that they get everything they need.

I look around and | know all the other places like the Writing Center and the
Honors Center, and they’re at a standstill. The number one important thing to
those of us who do not retire is the student, following that is the faculty. You can
have faculty and students and not all of this fluff that they have over there and
everywhere else. That could be done without, the little extra projects, but you
can’t go without what the student needs and the support the instructor needs.
That needs to be the first priority when they make the decisions and that doesn’t
seem to be happening and it’s very frustrating.

Senator 6: At the first read through, | thought that this is a contingency if forty
people need to retire. Could you clarify, President Schneiderman?

CFE President Schneiderman: We don’t know the magic number. We set up
different thresholds of retirees. If a certain number, say twenty-five people, retire,
this is the enhancement we can expect with those twenty-five. If there are thirty
retirees, there will be additional enhancements and if there’s thirty-nine or above,
the district saves the most money and we get the most enhancements. The



reason for the enhancements was to give more money to those department
chairs who would be working extra because some of the colleagues will no
longer be with us.

VPI Ballinger: We can’t give you some kind of a formula; they have to look at the
whole picture, but it will be a mixture of faculty, management and classified.
Does it add up to enough to have this savings and planning on the rehiring over a
period of time? If we said we need to have “X” out of this bargaining unit, we
don’t want them to think this is the only place it can come from. What ends up
happening is that there needs to be a financial analysis and a recommendation
to the board.

President Sachs: The 50% law, if it’s all faculty and no one else takes it then that
skews our 50% law completely off and vice versa.

VPI Ballinger: All of those laws are still in place; it can’t just be faculty. They will
probably say “no” to that.

Senator 4: Are they hearing these concerns; are they considering our concerns in
their decision?

President Sachs: It came up at DCC yesterday where the Senates are going to be
invited to participate and offer some talking points that reflect the campus
perspective that reflect the campus perspective across all constituency groups
that we can then carry to next month’s DCC.

Most folks who are going to take this have been thinking about retiring already.
There will be a few people who might look at the money and jump. This is a big
life-changing event and | would hope that nobody makes a rash decision
because that when there may be regret or a negative impact.

OCC President Suarez: About the concerns, all of you sit on different shared
governance committees where information is being shared and we’ll share it at
DCC as well. | have been through SRPs (golden handshakes) before and what |
have told myself is that | need to increase my threshold for patience. There are a
lot of things that we don’t know until things develop.

You have my commitment to make sure that we do have the conversations
about the different departments and services on campus. Everything we’re doing
is important; however,






Approval of the Minutes: February 11, 2020

MINUTES: First draft written by Michelle Ozuna, Administrative Assistant Il, Human Resources.
Revision, of first draft and Senate-approved drafts written by Senate Secretary, Marilyn Kennedy,
who also distributes the final Senate-approved version to the Chancellor, Board of Trustees
members and secretary, union presidents, GWC and Coastline Academic Senate presidents,
OCC College President and faculty as per OCC Senate bylaws.



